
EbAS* 

Filing Receipt 

Received - 2022-03-03 07:46:41 AM 
Control Number - 51657 
ItemNumber - 34 



THE CITY OF 
-

Kimley»>Horn 

March 03,2022 

Public Utility Commission of Texas 
Attn: Filing Clerk 
1701 N Congress 
P.O. Box 13326 
Austin, Texas 78711-3326 

Re: Control Number 51657: Application to Amend a Sewer Certificate of Convenience and Necessity 
(CCN): 

To Whom it May Concern: 

This purpose of this submittal is to provide an update regarding the Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 
(TPDES) Permit. TCEQ declared the application administratively complete on December 07, 2021, and the first public 
posting has closed. The permit is near the end of the notice of application and preliminary decision phase of review. 
Once the TCEQ completes the first draft, the permit will be advertised for public comment. See attachment A for a 
posting from the TCEQ Commissioners Database regarding an update on the pennit. 

Sincerely, 

4f- r¥- 1/ E. 
Todd Strouse, P.E. 
Project Manager 
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. 



Attachment A 

Senate Bill 709 (84th Legislative Session, 2015) amended the Texas Water Code by 
adding new Section 5·5553, which requires the Texas Commission on Environmental 
Quality (TCEQ) to provide written notice to you at least thirty (30) days prior to the 
TCEQ's issuance of draft permits for applications that are located in your district. 

City of Anna, P.O. Box 776, Anna, Texas 75409, has applied to the TCEQ for proposed 
Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System No. WQ0016O43O01 (EPA I.D. No. 
TXO141721) to authorize the discharge of treated wastewater at a volume not to exceed 
an annual average flow of 16,000,000 gallons per day. The domestic wastewater 
treatment facility will be located approximately 1.56 miles west of the intersection of the 
Collin County Outer Loop and U.S. Highway 75, in Collin County, Texas 75409· The 
discharge route will be from the plant site to an unnamed tributary, thence to East Fork 
Trinity River above Lavon Lake, thence to Lavon Lake in Segment No. 0821 of the 
Trinity River Basin. TCEQ received this application on September 17, 2021. The permit 
application is available for viewing and copying at Anna City Hall, 111 North Powell 
Parkway, Anna, Texas. This link to an electronic map of the site or facility's 
general location is provided as a public courtesy and not part of the application or 
notice. For the exact location, refer to the application. 
https://tceq.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=dbsbaczlztafbc468bb 
ddch6of81682.5of&marker=-g6.6196%2CRR.328[level=12 

TCEQ is preparing the initial draft permit. At the time the draft permit is issued, the 
applicant will be required to publish notice in a newspaper of general circulation, and 
the TCEQ will provide a copy of the notice of draft permit to persons who have 
requested to be on a mailing list. 

Questions regarding this application may be directed to Mr. Firoj Vahora by calling 512-
239-4540. 

Issuance Date: February 25,2022 


